Shoshone National Forest

Clarks Fork River Management Plan

 

Re:  Comments on River Management Plan for Clarks Fork River

 

Dear Mr. Sharp

 

American Whitewater is a national nonprofit organization whose mission is to protect and restore our nation’s whitewater resources while enhancing opportunities to enjoy them safely.  We are a membership based organization, and a portion of our roughly 7,000 members live near and/or recreate on the Clarks Fork of the Yellowstone River.  Our members are generally non-commercial whitewater kayakers, canoeists and rafters with a strong river stewardship ethic.  

The Clarks Fork of the Yellowstone offers some unique and superb whitewater boating opportunities.  The Middle Canyon of the Clarks Fork, known as the Box, is widely recognized as one of the ultimate whitewater challenges in the Northern Rockies because of its spectacular scenery, challenging rapids, arduous portages, and long length.  The “Honeymoon Section” just upstream offers slightly less challenging rapids that appeal to a broader range of the paddling community.  The Lower Clarks Fork features yet another great whitewater run, a relatively popular road-accessible Class IV/V section. These sections have a long season, are treasured by the paddling community, and were highlighted in Tyler Williams book: Whitewater Classics: fifty North American rivers picked by the continents leading paddlers. You can learn more about these runs through our online National Rivers Database at http://www.americanwhitewater.org/content/River_view_.
All of these sections have a long history within the paddling community.  They were first paddling in 1976 and have attracted paddlers regularly since that time. 


Regarding the River Management Plan we encourage you to protect these whitewater boating opportunities which are truly outstanding and remarkable values of the Clark’s Fork.  The canyon is partially within an inventoried Roadless Area, and thus we are sensitive to the travel management issues you are facing.  We ask that you seek to protect areas lacking roads from new user created roads – and from impacts associated with off-road travel.  We ask that at the same time you recognize and protect the legitimate use of existing roads needed for river access.  
Specifically, motorized access to Road 119 is essential to public enjoyment of the Lower Clarks Fork.  Without this access an important recreational resource would be lost.   This run is at least as popular as the Honeymoon Section and can be paddled by boaters who may not want to attempt some of the more difficult drops in either upstream reach.  All the drops can be portaged if desired (which is not really true of other sections of the Clarks Fork Canyon).  Unlike the Box, this run can be done both very early in the year and late in the season as a day run.  To protect this outstanding recreational resource, we ask that you do not close Road 119 to motorized travel.    
In addition, paddlers use Road 178.1B as a take out for the Honeymoon Section.  Use of this road is essential to protecting the Honeymoon Section as a distinct boating opportunity (from the Box), and makes Honeymoon accessible as a day run.  We ask that you do not adopt alternatives that eliminate access to the Honeymoon Section on Road 178.1B.  

Thank you for considering the interests of the paddling community as you consider management changes to the incomparable Clarks Fork.          
Sincerely, 
Kevin Colburn

